
ELECTRONIC DEVICES 

Cell phones must be turned off and placed in the student’s backpack. 
According to state law, students may have cell phones at school as long as they 
are not used during school hours and on buses. CD Players, MP3 Players, 
IPods, Gaming Devices or other electronic items of distractions are not 
permitted at Tapp Middle School. Students may not wear headphones or Airpods 
in the building. The school is not responsible for the loss, damage or theft of 
any of the above items. All items left unclaimed at the end of the school year 
will be donated to a local charity. 

If a student is found to be in use of a cell phone or the phone is not stored in their 
backpack, the student will receive the following consequences: 

1st offense: 

• PBIS Minor Referral 
• Warning/Parent Contact 

2nd offense: 

• PBIS Minor Referral 
• Silent Lunch/Parent Contact 

3rd offense: 

• Office Referral 
• 1 Day ISS 

4th offense: 

• Office Referral 
• 2 Days ISS 

5th + offense: 

• Considered insubordination…1 Day OSS 


